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Fire  Department

Chief Frederick J. LaMontagne, Jr.

7/21/2011
RICE GEOFFREY TRUSTEE

658 CONGRESS ST, 1ST FLOOR

PORTLAND, ME 04101



Dear Mr. Rice,
After meeting with Dan Leo and Jeremy Moser today in your stead the following properties were discussed with detail:
51 State Street

150 Congress St

658 Congress St

655 Congress St

Mr. Leo has agreed that 51 State St would be compliant by September 30, 2011 and 150 Congress St by October 31, 2011.  Further he would provide a plan of action for compliance at 658 Congress St by August 1, 2011.  With regards to 655 Congress St, the Trelawny Building, Mr. Leo and Mr. Moser informed me that there was a prepared plan for compliance a year ago and that you have not yet acted upon it.
On behalf of the Portland Fire Department I want to express my thanks for your efforts at 551 Cumberland Ave to meet compliance and your ongoing efforts at 600 and 602 Congress St to do likewise.  So long as 600 and 602 Congress St are unoccupied they do not constitute a life safety hazard.  However I must bring to your attention the very high life hazard present at the Trelawny Building due to its ongoing occupancy.  It is necessary that you or your representative present a compliance plan for the Trelawny Building by August 11, 2011.

In accordance with City Code and Department Policy each building found to have severe life safety deficiencies may be posted with a yellow notice to the tenants that such deficiencies exist at the building until such time as they have been corrected.  It is a violation of the City Code to remove these notices.
Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this matter.  Please contact us at fireinspector@portlandmaine.gov or (207) 756-8056 with any questions.
Sincerely,

The Portland Fire Department 
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